

## CORE Minutes- June 2, 2020

### Zoom Meeting 4:00

Attendees: Linda and Jim Kammerer, Keiko Boynes, Paul Jeffers, Bill Horn, Larry Warwick, Jill Worthington, Sue Gurley, Kayla Williams, Dave Daurelle, Debbie Klosowski, Kris Docherty

Approvals of minutes- Minutes were approved after correction. Correction sent to Core with agenda.

Treasurer's Report- \$17,107.38 Rick has an invoice to submit

Staff reports- Porta potty at the orchard has been removed due to Covid-19 concerns.

Website – Release and photo re Forever Friends will be sent to Webmaster for our Website

#### **Tree Maintenance**

Spray update- Rick May 30<sup>th</sup> was the most recent spraying

Bee –have been removed from orchard ahead of the last spraying.

Branch pick up- scheduled for 10 AM Wednesday.

Tree thinning email- we will ask Bob to send out an email as Kayla does not have the current list. Sue and Bob are working on getting his most recent list to Kayla.

Insect trap update- Debbie inspected the control sections. Coddling moths were present in all four sections, which is earlier than expected. Section 1- 6, section 2 -10, section 3- 7, and section 4 – 5 total 28 (prior to last spray)

#### **Tree adoptions:**

- Adoption update-Bob says no new adoptions
- Tree Tags-Dave/Dave – all corrections have been done on trees.
- Tree Adoption Program Hand off- Sue, Kayla and Bob are working on updating the database.

#### **Old Business**

Fencing Project- update Paul and Keiko they need 2 work groups to prepare for adding the fence on the 12<sup>th</sup> and 19<sup>th</sup> starting at 10 am. The high-density area has been increased so Sod removal and weeding needs to be done on the 12<sup>th</sup>. Volunteers need to bring picks and shovels. City is delivering a load of chips on June 12<sup>th</sup>.

Jail crew will help spread the chips on June 13<sup>th</sup>. On the June 19<sup>th</sup> a group of volunteers will be involved in installing the 220 ft. of fencing. Paul has some wire cutters others may be needed.

-Keiko relayed the need for the fencing when she had to herd 2 deer out of the High Density area. "They are fast".

#### **New Business**

Cider Squeeze Proposal was reviewed. Larry asked for input for final proposal to be submitted to the city. Jill will contact the Health Department regarding their requirements for private adopter apple squeeze.

Draft letter supporting the Playground proposal- CORE approved the letter of support.

Recruitment of CORE board members- Debbie will be submitting to local publications requesting CORE membership. It will state that you do not need to be an adopter to participate in the decision making of CORE.

#### **Other:**

-Debbie said Karen and Reggie have been the stewards of the high-density trees. They will not be able to continue in that role. We are looking for someone to take over their activities.

-Sally Barrett has broken her hip but is doing well in Rehab Center. The Barretts were the Orchard tour coordinator and treasurer of the Orchard for many years.

**Next meeting: July 7<sup>th</sup> Zoom 4pm**